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It is hard to believe December will be right around the 

corner and we are at 50+ days in school! It is around this  
time of year that everyone becomes comfortable with  

each other and we see a rise in conflicts in the classroom  
and on the playground. We utilize the language and tool 

below to help children understand the social context of interactions with their 
peers. We encourage you to use this language at home when you are discussing 

situations with your child that occur at school. 
 

  

  

 



 

 

Downsville Elementary would like to thank everyone who 

came and supported our Fall Festival on Friday, 

November 2​nd​!  This is Student Council’s main 

fundraiser and event which helps support many 

projects and events for our students and school.  With 

your help we were able to raise so much money! 

Another big thank you to all who sent in theme basket 

items, baked goods for the treat walk and food 

donations for the kitchen! 

                                       –Mrs. Gully and Mrs. Holcomb 

                                        (Student Council Advisors) 

Here’s What’s Happening! 
 

Kindergarten-​ ​Kindergarten is busy rereading "old 
favorite storybooks".  We read the books many times as a 
class and act them out.  Then, we re-read privately and 
with a partner.  In Writing, we just finished learning how to 
illustrate pictures.  We are using what we learned in our 
Illustration Unit, to illustrate our own books about things 
we know about.  In phonics we are learning how to be 
experts at the alphabet, label pictures, and learn snap 
words.  In Math, we have been practicing writing the 
numbers 1-10 and recognizing dot patterns that match.  In 
Science, we are exploring the properties of wood!  We get 
to do lots of experiments!  We got to build a raft and see 
how many passengers it could carry.  We also made 
particle board! 
                         Mrs. Fiege and the Kinder Kids 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  Here’s What’s Happening! 
  

First Grade- ​This month in First Grade we are going to 
be starting to learn about Non-fiction in both reading and 
writing!  We will begin a new math unit: Introduction to 
place value through 
addition and subtraction. 
We are wrapping up our 
science unit on Air and 
Weather and starting a 
new Social Studies Unit 
about Holiday Traditions. 
We are also finishing up 
our phonics unit on: The 
Mystery of the Silent E! 
Lots of fun and learning 
in first grade!  :) 
               -Love: Mrs. Gully and her 1st Grade Cowpokes 

  
Second Grade​-​The Super second graders are 
busy learning about writing and reading through 
nonfiction topics.  We just recently completed a 
fabulous field trip and learning about life long ago 
and pioneers. The learning of place value is 
happening in math and we are continuing to be 
geologist in science.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
Third Grade-​  ​November continues to be a busy 
month for the third grade students. In Math we are working 
on multi-digit addition and subtraction along with rounding 
and estimating. We have just wrapped up our Social 
Studies unit on Jamestown and learned a lot. In Writing, 
we are finalizing our persuasive speeches on what we 
would like to see changed 
around our community and 
school. We get to be 
detectives in Reading as we 
go through our Mystery unit 
and try to solve crimes 
before we read about them. 
The third graders continue to stay busy and are working 
hard!  
  
Fourth Grade-​  ​We continue to learn and grow in fourth 

grade! We are learning how to do 
three and four digit multiplication in 
math and are doing lots of hands-on 
learning in our Soils, Rocks and 
Minerals science unit! In reading, we 
are continuing to learn about 
non-fiction texts and are beginning 
our persuasive essays in writing! I 
am so proud of the hard work the 
fourth graders show every day!      

 
 

Fifth Grade​- ​This month in November, 5th grade 
has been hard at work with their learning, but also 
with their Tiger Talker program! In Math, we have 
begun multiplying multi-digit numbers in preparation 
to multiply decimals. In Reading and Writing, we 
have been exploring Feature Articles in which we will 
teach our readers about a subject we're passionate 
about. In Social Studies we have been learning how 
to DO history with our guest teacher, Mrs. Kneeland! 
In science, we are continuing to learn about the 
relationships between the parts of our solar system. 
Our 5th graders have also just begun our peer 
mediation program, the Tiger Talkers! 
 

          
 

Important DatesImportant Dates  
  

Each month we will let you know some of the important upcoming dates at DownsvilleEach month we will let you know some of the important upcoming dates at Downsville  
  

                        November 19th -     PTC Meeting @ 5:30 p.m.                        November 19th -     PTC Meeting @ 5:30 p.m.  
                  November 21, 22, 23 -     NO SCHOOL!                  November 21, 22, 23 -     NO SCHOOL!     
                         December 3rd -     End of 1st Trimester                         December 3rd -     End of 1st Trimester  
                         December 5th -     Report Card goes home                         December 5th -     Report Card goes home  
                         December 18th -    Winter Concert - 3rd, 4th & 5th Grade.                         December 18th -    Winter Concert - 3rd, 4th & 5th Grade.  
                                                       1:15 - Dress Rehearsal - River Heights Gym                                                       1:15 - Dress Rehearsal - River Heights Gym  
                                                       6:00 p.m. River Heights Elementary Gym                                                       6:00 p.m. River Heights Elementary Gym  
     

  
Connecting with FamiliesConnecting with Families  

  
 

 @downsvilleES 

 



 

Counselor Connections  
Deb Hoage -School Counselor   

 
Keeping Traditions 

For many, late fall & early winter is that 

time to start planning for the traditional 

‘holiday season’. 

 

At Downsville school a different tradition 

began on November 9th  

as our 5th graders became peer helpers over 

the lunch & recess period through the Tiger 

Talker program. 

 

Peer helpers are an established practice that 

teaches young people to be active listeners & 

problem solvers in helping others to work 

through conflict. 

 

Peer helping contributes to a climate of care 

and respect. Having a peer program teaches 

children how to help, not hurt, others and 

demonstrates the value of service  

to others.  

 

Thank you 5th graders & parents for your 

support in this important tradition of 

service to our school! 

 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING, 

Deb Hoage-School Counselor 

 

 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  

Christmas Miracle Program:Christmas Miracle Program:  
  
Christmas Miracle is all about the kids! This program 
supports families for ages newborn to 14 years old. 
Applications are available at the school and once 
completed can be turned in to Jake Farrah at Integrity 
Auto (513 Oak Ave, Menomonie). All gifts will be 
handed out at a local Christmas Miracle event on Dec. 
8 or 15th.    ​Applications due Nov. 16.  
  
  
  
  
Family Resources:Family Resources:  
Clothing:Clothing:  
Clothing Closet​​: ​Free clothing for all ages. ​​ Open 
first Wed of the month from 5-7pm and the first Sat 
of the month from 10:00a-2:00p. Menomonie 
Holiness Heritage Church of the Nazarene, 1004 8th 
St, Menomonie. 
 
Grace Episcopal Church Thrift Store​​: Everything 
priced at $1 or less. Clothing, household items, toys 
and books. Open Fridays and Saturdays from 9a-4p. 
 E4357 451st Ave, Menomonie. ​Open to public​​. 
 

Heating & Energy needs:Heating & Energy needs:  
Dunn Energy Cooperative 
Provides energy​ ​​assistance and helps pay winter 
heating bills.​ ​​715-232-6240 or 1-800-924-0630. 
 
Economic Support 
Dunn County Human Services at 715-232-1116. 
Emergency Assistance Program. Energy crisis 
services through Wisconsin Department of Children 
and Families, 1-855-792-5439. 
 
West CAP​​, 1421 Stout Rd, Menomonie, 
715-235-4511. 
 
WHEAP: ​​Wisconsin Home Energy Assistance 
Program. 1-866-432-8947. 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


